
 

 

 

 

 
March 10, 2020 

 

Dear Parents, 

While we continue to review information from the CDC, the Connecticut State Department of Public 
Health and the health departments of the local townships in which our schools are located, we 
understand that you may have questions about the virus and its potential impact on your child’s health 
and education. In an effort to provide information, we have established a special page on our diocesan 
schools website to house information and bulletins that may be helpful to you.   This page can be found 
at https://www.dioceseofbridgeportcatholicschools.com/coronavirus-updates/ 

Each of our school principals is working to ensure a safe and healthy environment and have been asked 
to increase cleaning and disinfecting protocols.  They are also promoting healthy hygiene practices, 
encouraging hand washing, monitoring absenteeism, and communicating routinely with local officials 
and the Diocese. Also, while international travel is being suspended, canceled or postponed, all local 
field trips are being reviewed for risk and decisions are being made on a case by case basi s. 

As far as school closures, we will make decisions on a school by school basis in collaboration with, and 
based on the recommendations of, local and state health officials.   In the meantime, we have provided 
principals with several options for teaching/learning plans to minimize disruption of the educational 
process.  Given the complexities of a school system of more than 7000 students in over 20 schools that 
run from Bridgeport to Greenwich to Danbury, we have asked school leaders to choose a plan, whether 
it be high tech, low tech, or some combination, that best suits the needs of their community and to 
prepare for possible implementation. 

Let us continue ask God’s blessings on all those made ill by the coronavirus, those caring for them and 
those working to end its spread.  May Our Lady watch over them and our entire school community.  

Sincerely,   

 
Steven F. Cheeseman 

Superintendent of Schools 
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